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FAITH BAPTIST CHURCH

Pastor:  Reverend Edward Burrill
	Telephone:  1-902-354-7390
Location:  349 North Kemptville Road

Sundays

Worship Service - 2:00 pm

***
KEMPTVILLE UNITED BAPTIST CHURCH

	Pastor:  Reverend Kevin Jamieson	
	Location:  16 North Kemptville Road
	Email:  kemptvilleubchurch@gmail.com
Telephone:  Church - 902-761-2050
	Residence - 902-761-2424
Facebook Page:  @Kemptvillebaptist

Sundays

Worship Service – 11:00 am

Wednesdays 

Prayer Meeting – 7:00 pm

EASTER POTLUCK BREAKFAST

	An Easter Potluck Breakfast is scheduled for Sunday, March 31, 2024, at 9:30 am.  All welcome.

POTLUCK LUNCH

	A potluck lunch will be held Sunday, April 21, 2024, following the 11 am Worship Service.
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	SENIORS’ AFTERNOON
  
	A Seniors’ Afternoon will be held Monday, April 29, 2024, starting at 1:30.  Bring something old to display!

COFFEE TIME AND CRAFTS
[image: ]

	Coffee Time and Crafts will commence once again on Thursday, April 4, 2024, and follow-on Thursdays, from 7 to 9 pm, at Margaret Gray’s residence, 2884 Highway 203, East Kemptville.  If you are not crafting, come for coffee and some good company.  Everyone welcome!

***
VICTORY BAPTIST CHURCH

Pastor:  Reverend Joey Ring
Church:  902-761-2562
Location:  1920 Highway 203, Kemptville

Sundays
Sunday School – 10:00 am  
Morning Service – 11:00 am
Evening Service – 6:00 pm 

Wednesdays
Evening Service – 7:30 pm
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***

	
	!! HAPPY BIRTHDAY !!
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	Happy Birthday to the following individuals who are celebrating a birthday during the month of April:


	08 – Kerry Crowell
	28 – Deacon Crowell

	08 – Jeremy Roberts
	29 – Judy Roberts

	22 – Susan Baron
	30 – Jeff Gates

	23 – Matthew Crowell
	



!! HAPPY ANNIVERSARY !!


[image: ]
	Happy Anniversary to the following couples celebrating
an anniversary during the month of April:


	12 – Greg & Barb Robb
	26 – David & Joanne Hanley



	If the names of any individuals living within our community are missing from the above lists, please provide details as outlined on the last page of the Newsletter.

***
[image: ]
KEMPTVILLE DISTRICT 
VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT


KDVFD MONTHLY MEETING

	The Firefighters’ Monthly Meeting will be held on April 2, 2024, at 7:00 pm.
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	KDVFD MONTHLY TRAINING SESSION

	The Firefighters’ Monthly Training Session will be held April 9, 2024, at 7:00 pm.

NEW VOLUNTEERS

Any resident interested in joining the KDVFD is to contact Chief Bruce Gates at 902-761-2683.

KDVFD AUXILIARY MEETING

	The KDVFD Auxiliary will meet April 8, 2024, 7:00 pm, at the Fire Hall.  Everyone welcome.
	For more information, contact Ruth deMolitor at 902-761-2077.
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***
CONDOLENCES
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	Condolences are offered to the family and friends of long-time resident, Merlie Crowell, who passed away at the age of 96 on March 14, 2024.  She will be missed by all who knew and loved her.
***

ANNUAL RATE PAYERS’ MEETING

	At the Rate Payers’ Meeting held March 5, 2024, Chief Gates reviewed the proposed budgets for Fiscal Year 2024/ 2025 in support of the KDVFD.

	
	       The proposed Operating Budget is as follows:

Revenues

MODY						32,368
MODA						19,000
Rental Income						         0
HST Rebate						  1,200
Donations						     500
Dues							        21
Miscellaneous Income				   1,500
							$54,589

Expenses

Equipment/Maintenance				    2,381
Building/Grounds					    2,500
Nova Scotia Power					    1,608
Bell Aliant						    2,400
Furnace Oil						    4,500
Training						    1,000
Operating						    5,700
Radio System						    4,000
Meetings / Travel					    1,000
Insurance						  14,500
Equipment						  14,000
Miscellaneous/Donations/Reg		     	    1,000
							 $54,589
	The proposed Capital Budget is as follows:

MODY						   18,784
Fundraising						   23,000
							  $41,784
	Funds not used in the current fiscal year will be deposited in the Truck Fund.

	Rate payers from MODY approved a motion to accept the proposed budgets.  Rate payers from MODA also approved a motion to accept the proposed budgets.
           For information, there will be no area rate charge on tax bills for a fire truck this year as the last truck purchased has 
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	been paid off.  This refers to the $.03 charged per $100 of assessed property value that all Kemptville property owners paid for the last several years.
	And for those residents new to the area, Kemptville is located in two municipalities  - the Municipality of the District of Yarmouth (MODY) and the Municipality of the District of Argyle (MODA).  Within the village portion of our com-munity, the dividing line between the two municipalities basically follows the Tusket and Silver Rivers.

***
FIRE HALL BOOKINGS

	The Kemptville Fire Hall is once again available for community use.  Elaine Greer is the individual to contact at 902-761-2911 in order to book the Fire Hall.  Elaine will contact the Fire Department if vehicles need to be moved.  Vehicles will be moved based on availability of a qualified firefighter.
	For information, fire trucks that carry and pump water are not permitted to be parked outside for the period of October 15 to April 15; however, the van can be moved outside throughout the year.
***
RAFFLEBOX

	A new message on the Kemptville Community Bulletin Board references a relatively new method to support the KDVFD through Rafflebox.  Various Nova Scotia fire departments engaged Rafflebox to raise funds to purchase equipment.  Any type of specialized equipment is expensive and firefighting equipment is no exception.  We need our firefighters and our firefighters need proper equipment to fight fires and ensure our safety.
	  Please go to www.rafflebox.ca/raffle/nsfd, select the Kemptville Fire Department, and buy some 50/50 tickets for 
	
	the weekly draws.  Not only do the firefighters win, but you have the chance to take home half the value of tickets sold in support of Nova Scotia fire departments.  Good luck!

***
BAKE SALE



[image: ]

	A Bake Sale will be held Friday, April 5, 2024, starting 10:00 am, at the Rossy entrance of the Yarmouth Mall.  	Proceeds to be used toward the LYFEAid medical mission which supports needy children in the Dominican Republic.  For more information, contact Ruth deMolitor at 902-761-2077.
***
HATFIELD MEMORIAL CEMETERY
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
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	The annual general meeting of Hatfield Memorial Cemetery will be held Saturday, April 13, 2024, at 3012 Highway 203, 7:00 pm.  All lot holders encouraged to attend.

***
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	KEMPTVILLE BICENTENNIAL SOCIETY

[image: ]
	As everyone is now aware, the Kemptville community sign has been installed.  After encountering a few lengthy delays, the project was completed on February 27, 2024.
	For the first time since May 2016, there is no holiday or similar celebration occurring in the upcoming month of April that would normally appear on the cover page of the Newsletter.  So why not celebrate our recently installed  community sign that has been in the works for over three years!
	The base colour of the sign is green – to represent the forest that provided employment for many residents over the past 200 plus years and still does so to a much lesser extent today.  Yellow represents the gold mines that once operated in our community.  The two white logos are edged with the points of a saw – a tribute to the many saw mills that once existed within Kemptville.  The axes represent tools used by our forefathers as they cleared land for houses and farmland before the days of power saws.  Oxen and horses were once used throughout Kemptville for farming, forestry work and to transport supplies while guiding hunters and fishers in the backwoods of our community. Canoes were the first means of transportation to and from our community with the Tusket River being the “highway”.  Later, canoes would be used by the residents who found employment guiding people from across North America to fish our waters and hunt the now endangered mainland moose and other game.  The pick and shovel represent both the gold and, in more recent times, tin mines that once existed in Kemptville.  And at the centre of everything – the “Corner Church” – the first church within our community – having been rebuilt twice due to fire.
	
	
[image: ]

	There are several people who deserve a big THANK YOU for bringing this project to fruition, including:
· Jeannie Mood – for her artistic talents in designing the sign;
· Connie Dammer and Ralph Graeter – for allowing the sign to be installed next to their property; and
· Tri-County Construction for designing, constructing and installing a base that should withstand whatever Mother Nature throws at it.


[image: ]


***
GENERAL NEWS

	Here are a few news items of general interest:
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	- NS Policing Review – A review of the policing structure in Nova Scotia is moving forward with Deloitte being named to conduct the comprehensive technical review portion.  Members of the engagement advisory committee were also named and include people from the provincial government, police agencies, subject matter experts and equity-deserving groups, including those from faith-based communities, gender-based violence organizations, and newcomers.  The review is expected to be completed by April 2025.

-  Critical Minerals Strategy – The government announced that a critical minerals strategy for Nova Scotia will be released in March.  The new strategy is intended to advance the province’s transition to net-zero emissions and grow the economy.  Critical minerals are a key part of solar panels, wind turbines, electric vehicles and batteries.  There are 16 critical minerals that are found in Nova Scotia.  It is expected that world demand for critical minerals such as lithium, graphite and copper will increase significantly as countries work to reach net-zero emissions.  Through the Mineral Resource Development Fund, the Department of Natural Resources and Renewables provides about $1.5 million annually to help the mining sector with exploration, research and more.
***
HEALTH AND SAFETY

	A summary of the health and safety related items making headlines during the past month follows:

- Upcoming Solar Eclipse – A total eclipse is to occur on April 8, 2024, in parts of Canada.  Although we will only have a partial eclipse in this area of the country, it is still important to follow all the same safety instructions to ensure your eyes are not damaged – known as solar retinopathy – either temporarily or permanently.  The Weather Network has information
	
	on how to protect your eyes (theweathernetwork.com) and will also provide live coverage of the eclipse – a safe way for watching the event.

- National Pharmacare Program – The federal government recently introduced legislation for a national pharmacare program in the House of Commons.  The first phase of this national program covers contraception and diabetes treatments.  It is anticipated the program will cost in the range of $1.2 billion annually, but it is anticipated it will save the health care system more than the program costs.    

- Measles – Despite the fact there is a rise in cases of measles in Canada and the world, it may be difficult to find free measles vaccines at drugstores in Nova Scotia at this time.  The Department of Health and Wellness indicates there are enough MRR (measles + mumps + rubella) vaccines to meet demand. The Pharmacy Association of NS anticipates pharmacies that are part of community pharmacy primary care clinics will have free shots available again during the month of April.  Other news reports indicate vaccination uptake among children is as low as 30 percent in some areas of Canada.  New projections suggest there is a high chance Canada may experience a sizable outbreak of measles based on such low vaccination rates.  Recommendations include an additional vaccination for people born between 1970 and 1996.  People born before 1970 are considered immune if they previously had measles.  Health officials recommend that travellers without immunity be vaccinated at least two weeks in advance to allow the vaccine to build required immunity.

- Invasive Group A Streptococcal Disease – A six-year old child died recently in Dartmouth from invasive group A strep.  Nova Scotia is seeing an increased number of cases; therefore, health officials say it is important to watch for symptoms,
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	know when to consult a medical professional and keep up-to-date with vaccinations.

- Spring Dose of COVID-19 Vaccine – As of March 19, 2024, people at high risk for severe illness from COVID-19 can book another vaccine dose.  The spring dose will be available from March 25 – May 31, 2024.  High risk individuals include:
· People 65 years of age or older;
· People aged 18 and older living in long-term care, nursing homes, senior congregate living settings or residential care facilities;
· People six months and older who meet the criteria for being moderately to severely immunocompromised due to an underlying condition or treatment; and
· People aged 50 years and older who identify as Black, African Nova Scotian or First Nations.
It is recommended that people wait six months after their last COVID-19 vaccine or infection to get a vaccine dose but a short interval of at least three months is allowed for the spring dose.  People who did not receive a dose in the fall or winter can continue to get the vaccine, even if they are not eligible for this specific spring campaign.  Appointments can be booked online at https://novascotia.ca/vaccination.  Those unable to book online can schedule an appointment at 1-833-797-7772, seven days a week.

- New partnership to Address Childhood Obesity and Chronic Disease – Nova Scotia is partnering with Novo Nordisk Canada to create the Nova Scotia Lighthouse project – an initiative that will address childhood obesity and chronic disease in the province.  This project will bring together healthcare, academic and economic leaders to identify barriers and challenges that contribute to poor health outcomes.  Proposals will be invited from businesses and industry in June to propose solutions.  The province and Novo Nordisk Canada
	
	have each contributed $1.5 million toward the project.  About 68 per cent of Nova Scotians over 12 years of age have been diagnosed with a chronic condition.  About 37 percent of children and youth in Nova Scotia are overweight or obese.

-  Improved Diabetes Care – The province announced in late February that it is providing funding for sensor-based glucose monitoring supplies and an expansion to the Nova Scotia Insulin Pump Program. Funding of sensor-based glucose monitoring supplies will be through a new income-based program and existing pharmacare programs.  These programs will be open to Nova Scotians with Type 1 or Type 2 diabetes who meet specific criteria, including the need for multiple daily injections of insulin or insulin pumps to manage their diabetes.  Nova Scotians with an annual household income of less than $60,000 will pay no deductible.  Household incomes between $60,000 and $150,000 will pay a deductible between $500 and $1,000.  The Insulin Pump Program is expanding by removing the age cap.  The program, which helps with the cost of insulin pumps and supplies, is currently only available to Nova Scotians under the age of 26.  More information relating to both programs is to be released soon.

- Acadia University School of Nursing – A new state-of-the-art nurse training facility will open at Acadia University for the 2026-27 academic year.  This will allow Acadia to obtain accreditation for a standalone nursing program.  The university successfully launched a satellite nursing program in partnership with Cape Breton University last year, with 23 students accepted into the program in September 2023.  A second group of students, 42 in number, will start in September 2024.  The province is investing $13.9 million to assist Acadia build a new facility that meets requirements to obtain accreditation for a full, permanent nursing program.  By 2027, the program will
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	target graduating 63 nurses every year.  Design for the new facility is expected to be completed by this fall and construction beginning by spring 2025.  About 50 percent of the nursing seats in the program at Acadia University will be designated for Mi’kmaq and other Indigenous people and African Nova Scotians.   

- Emergency Medical Responders Training – The first class of Nova Scotia’s emergency medical responders (EMRs) started this month in Dartmouth.  These 14 individuals are the first of 200 EMRs who will be trained over the next two-year period.  EMRs will support and work alongside paramedics, providing basic resuscitation and patient assessment.  The addition of this new role is intended to increase the number of paramedic teams available and reduce wait times.

- Funding for Doctor Retention - Yarmouth – The provincial government announced on March 21, 2024, it will provide nearly $80,000 through the Office of Healthcare Professionals Recruitment (OHPR) Community Fund for projects planned to welcome and attract new doctors to the Yarmouth area.

- More Long-Term Care Rooms for Yarmouth – The province announced on February 23, 2024, that 21 single rooms at the assisted living complex Yarmouth Heights are being converted to licensed long-term care spaces.  Residents were to begin moving into these rooms during the week of February 26.  The province is working with the facility owner and operator, GEM Health Care Group, to make upgrades to the first floor of Yarmouth Heights to meet nursing home licensing requirements.  These added rooms will help free up hospital beds for surgeries and other medical treatments in western Nova Scotia.  At the time of this announcement, 39 of Yarmouth Regional Hospital’s 125 beds were occupied by people awaiting long-term care.
- Emergency Department Expansion – Yarmouth – The
	
	government announced on February 23, 2024, that the construction tender for the expansion of the Yarmouth Regional Hospital emergency department will be issued this spring. The project includes doubling the size of the emergency department and upgrading the emergency power supply for the entire facility.  Currently, the emergency department can care for 14 people at a time and handle two ambulances.  The expanded emergency department will be able to care for 30 people and handle four ambulances. The new emergency department will be a separate building and double the size of the current emergency department.  The entrance to the new emergency department will face Vancouver Street and based on the rendering provided, is to be located where the parking lot west of the Nursing School currently exists.  Thus far, $2.5 million has been invested in the project for design and engineering services.  The total cost of the project will be released once it is complete.  The new emergency department is scheduled to open in 2027.

- New Healthcare Facility Site Preparations – Site preparation is about to begin for the acute care tower at the QEII Health Sciences Centre’s Halifax Infirmary site.  In early spring, fencing will be put up and site excavation is to begin.  This work will help pave the way for a modern healthcare building that will include 216 acute care beds, 16 operating rooms, an intensive care unit and a new, larger emergency department.  This phase of construction is expected to continue throughout 2024.  As part of this project, the Summer Street entrance will be upgraded and become the hospital’s main entrance during construction.  The province is investing $254 million in the design and site preparation phase of the Halifax Infirmary expansion.  The Halifax Infirmary  expansion will enable services to be relocated from aging facilities, including the Victoria General Hospital and Dickson Centre, to new,
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	state-of-the-art buildings and renovated program spaces.

PRODUCT RECALLS

       The following is a partial list of consumer products recently recalled by Health Canada:
· Insignia Digital Air Fryers, Insignia Analog Air Fryers and Insignia Digital Air Fryer Ovens recalled due to potential fire hazard;
· IModeur Epoxy Resin recalled due to improper labelling;
· Various shades by Elite Window Fashions recalled due to strangulation and choking hazards for children;
· Tranyoo T-A11 Fast Charger Adapter recalled due to electric shock hazard;
· 2-piece Tommy Bahama Set (Smiley Crew Neck Long Sleeve with Twill Pant) recalled due to choking hazard relating to plastic pieces at the end of the pant drawstrings;
· GT LaBomba Bicycles and Framesets recalled due to fall hazard;
· Baby Einstein Sky Explorers Walkers recalled due to potential injury hazard;
· Travel PD Charger PD+QC3.0 and USB-C 20W Power Adapter recalled due to electric shock hazard;
· Graphics Processing Unit (GPU) Angled Adapters recalled due to fire and burn hazards;
· Akfix 705 Universal Fast Adhesive and Activator products recalled due to improper labelling and lack of child-resistant packaging;
· Ason Tech USB wall charger recalled due to electric shock hazard;
· Cannondale Dave Bicycles by Cycling Sports Group, Inc. recalled due to fall and injury hazards;
· Double USB AC Adapter recalled due to electric shock and fire hazard;
· Proline Powerseal Cyanoacrylate Adhesive and Activator recalled due to improper packaging and labelling;
· MSR Camping Cooking Pots by Cascade Designs recalled due to burn and scald hazards;
· Warning from Health Canada that FeraDyne Outdoors Rhino Tree Stand Safety Harnesses may pose a fall hazard;
· iTrust Heavy Duty Wall Charger Real 2.1 A recalled due to
electric shock hazard;
	
	· Various Toshiba-brand AC adapters recalled due to risk of fire and burn hazard;
· FirstPower 4000mAh V6 battery Replacement for Dyson V6 Series Vacuums recalled due to fire and burn hazard;
· Various Bico Estonia Custom Window Covering with Ties recalled due to strangulation hazard to children;
· MitreBond Aerosol Activator recalled due to improper labelling;
· Peg Perego Canada YPSI and Z4 Bassinets recalled due to risk of entrapment and suffocation;
· Trend Logic 2.1A iPhone Home Charging Kit recalled due to electric shock hazard;
· Health Canada warning to parents that water beads may pose life-threatening risk to young children.  These tiny beads, also known as jelly beads, hydro orbs, crystal soil, sensory beads or orb beads, are water-absorbing gel beads that can grow up to 1,500 times their size when placed in water.  These beads can be very harmful if swallowed or put in the ears or nose.  If ingested, water beads can continue to grow inside the body leading to potentially life-threatening injuries, such as intestinal or bowel obstruction.

	For specific details and a complete listing of recent recalls and safety alerts, visit the Health Canada website at https://recalls-rappels.canada.ca/en.

BURN RESTRICTIONS

	As of March 15, wildfire season began within Nova Scotia.  Residents are reminded to check the provincial BurnSafe map that is updated daily to show when burning is permitted by county as follows:
· Green – burning is permitted after 2 pm;
· Yellow – burning is permitted after 7 pm; and 
· Red – burning is not permitted that day.
Daily burn restrictions are also available by recorded message on the toll-free phone line 1-855-564-2876 (BURN).
For the period of March 15 – October 15 each year, burning is not permitted anywhere in the province between 8 am and 2 pm.  The BurnSafe map is updated each day at 2 pm and is 
located at https://novascotia.ca/burnsafe.
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	          Burn restrictions cover outdoor fires, including those in backyard burn pits, brush burning and campfires that are not in private, municipal, provincial or federal campgrounds with proper campfire facilities.
	Residents should also check municipal bylaws first before burning.  Weather, temperature, and humidity data are collected daily from more than 30 stations across the province to calculate fire risk and determine burn restrictions.  

[bookmark: _Hlk154162131]***
[bookmark: _Hlk154161986]DO YOU KNOW …. Below is the second half of our article relating to the house once named “Forest View House” located at 3597 Highway 203 in East Kemptville.  This house is currently owned by Bill & Lida Crowell.  This article was written by former East Kemptville resident, Peter Crowell, as it appeared in The Vanguard, on November 11, 1986.  The first half of this article that appeared in the March 2024 Newsletter ended when this homestead was deeded to Heman Crowell in 1901. The second half of this article starts off with the second house located on this parcel of land being destroyed by fire.

EAST KEMPTVILLE HOUSE DESIGNED AS 
FAMILY DWELLING AND HOTEL

– PART 2 –

	The Yarmouth Light of 25 April 1907, gives the following account of the second fire on this property: - “On Sunday afternoon about 4 o’clock the large two storey dwelling house of Heman Crowell was discovered to be on fire.  Although Crowell fired a gun with great rapidity to alarm neighbours as they were some distance away, before they reached the spot the ell had fallen in.  Nearly all the furniture from the main part of the house was saved, but nothing was taken from the ell … There was no insurance.”
	
		With no fire insurance, this must have been a substantial loss for Heman Crowell.  He lost little time however, in recovering, and began building a new and even larger house for his family.  It is rare to be able to obtain many details on the actual builders and other details concerning the construction of houses in rural villages around Yarmouth County.  However, whoever wrote the Kemptville community news column in Yarmouth Light during 1907 and 1908 reported regularly on the progress of the new house.  It was reported in July of 1908 [likely 1907] that Messrs. Doucette, Muise and Vacon, all of Quinan, were putting up the walls for the cellar of Heman Crowell’s new house.  In October, it was reported that Truman V. Butler, of Hebron, who had drawn up the plans for the new house, and that he was in charge of the carpenter work.  George I. Handy was working with him.  It was also reported that “The new building is designed to accommodate the travelling public and tourists.”

[image: No photo description available.]

A picture of Heman Crowell, courtesy of his great-granddaughter, Angel Crowell via Jeannie Mood. (And Jeannie is married to Heman’s great-great-grandson, Derek Mood.)

	19
	
	20

	       In January of 1908, it was reported that the outside of the house was complete, and that the plastering inside would be done in the spring.  In June, it was reported that Jos. Babine was doing the finishing work inside of the house and that the family would be moving in soon.  They did move into the house in 1908, and Heman Crowell and his wife Lois J. (Gray) lived in this house for the remainder of their lives.

[image: No photo description available.]

A picture of Lois (Gray) Crowell, courtesy of 
Angel Crowell via Jeannie Mood.

       The size of the house was ideal for the two-family dwelling that it eventually became.  Arthur L. Crowell, Heman’s youngest son was married in 1914, and two or three years later he and his wife moved into one half of the house, while his parents continued to occupy the other portion.  Heman Crowell died in 1938 and a short time later, Lois J. Crowell and other heirs deeded the homestead over to Arthur L. Crowell.
         Arthur and Stella Crowell lived in this house and raised a family of eight children.  Mr. and Mrs. Crowell are still living in East Kemptville, after having celebrated their 70th wedding anniversary two years ago (1984).  In 1969, they sold this
property to their grandson William S. Crowell with the
	
	provision that they would be able to live in the house for the remainder of their lives.

[image: No photo description available.]

The Heman & Lois Crowell house.
(Picture courtesy of Angel Crowell via Jeannie Mood.)
       This property has been well maintained over the years.  The house sits on the top of a hill with a fine view of the surrounding countryside.  The size of the house is clear evidence of the prosperity of Kemptville during the early 1900s.

[image: No photo description available.]

Arthur Crowell Sr with his dog Bounce as the oxen head up the hill toward the Crowell residence with a load of firewood.  (Picture courtesy of Angel Crowell via Jeannie Mood.)

       Heman Crowell was a farmer and a woodsman, and for a time owned and operated a shingle mill in Kemptville.  Like most other men in Kemptville during this time, he relied on work as a fishing and hunting guide as one of his main sources 
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	of annual cash income.
       He was a popular and well-known guide, and was one that many sportsmen sought year after year.  In 1908, and for a number of years after that time, Kemptville was a mecca for hunters and fishermen.  They came to the village from all over the U.S. and Canada each season to take advantage of the trout that abounded in the rivers and lakes, and to hunt moose and deer in the wilderness around the village.  Forest View House was built with this tourist trade in mind, and was operated as a successful hotel and boarding house for a number of years.  It stands today as a reminder of the era, and the confidence of Heman Crowell in future prospects of the place.

[image: ]
A picture of Arthur & Stella Crowell, with seven of their eight children.  Standing – L to R – Vera (Crowell) Mood, Earle Crowell, Shirley Crowell, Calvin Crowell, Clara Crowell, Eldon Crowell.  Seated – L to R – Arthur Crowell Sr, Stella (Roberts) Crowell and Arthur “Arcy” Crowell Jr  - their youngest child.  All are now deceased. (Picture courtesy of Angel Crowell via Laura Lee [Crowell] Seamone – another great-granddaughter of Heman Crowell.)
	
	Note:  The one child of Arthur and Stella Crowell missing from the group photograph is their son Neil.  Neil passed as a young
man (b. 1928 – d. 1948) while being treated in Yarmouth Hospital for persistent hiccups.  In the group photo, their children are standing in order of birth. Neil was born between Calvin and Clara. 

[image: No photo description available.]

Neil Crowell – 1928 – 1948.

***
Editors’ Note:  Anyone wishing to have an item included in the Newsletter is to submit information no later than the 20th of the month for publication in the next edition.  Items are to be provided by e-mail to kemptville.newsletter@gmail.com, dropped off, or mailed to 3012 Highway 203, East Kemptville, B5A 5P5.  Please ensure your name and telephone number are provided with any submission.  To report errors, omissions or for more information, contact either Robert or Lila Zwicker at 902-761-2274 or at the above e-mail address.  Copies of the Newsletter are available at www.kemptville200ns.com.  

***
SUBMISSIONS FOR THE NEXT EDITION ARE DUE
APRIL 20, 2024.
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